2001-0537

METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NOTICE OF HEARING
Proposed Ordinance 2001-0537

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Metropolitan King County Council (the Council) will hold a public hearing in the Council Chambers on the 10th Floor of the King County Courthouse (516 Third Avenue, Seattle WA) on Monday, December 10th  2001, beginning at 1:30 PM.  The purpose of this public hearing is to consider adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2001-0537 adopting amendments to the King County Comprehensive Plan 2000 (KCCP) and area zoning, to comply with the Central Puget Sound Growth Management Hearings Board’s (the board’s) Final Decision and Order in Friends of the Law VI v. King County, case No. 01-3-0010. 

PUBLIC HEARING:

King County encourages public comment at the December 10th public hearing.  Testimony is limited to two minutes per speaker.  If you submit written materials for the Councilmembers’ review, please provide 20 copies to the Council Clerk.  The chambers are equipped with an audio/visual system capable of displaying 35mm slides, VHS tapes, overheads (transparencies are not necessary), and computer displays.  Audio/visual presentations are included in the 2-minute timeframe.  Testimony sign-up will take place in the lobby outside the Council Chambers before the beginning of the meeting on December 10.  Please call the Council office at (206) 296-1000 if you need directions to the Courthouse.  If you prefer to call, write, fax, or e-mail your comments to Councilmembers, please call the Council office for addresses and/or numbers.

FOR MORE INFORMATION:

The complete text of the subject legislation is available in the Council Clerk’s office (Room W-1025, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle WA).  A copy will be mailed to you upon your request to the Clerk at (206) 296-1020.  By November 10th, complete public review copies will also be available on the Internet, at www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk/Ordinances.htm

SUMMARY:

The subject legislation is the vehicle by which King County proposes to comply with the board’s decision and order in Friends of the Law VI v. King County.  Proposed Ordinance 2001-0537 affects those portions of the Bear Creek Urban Planned Development (UPD) site that are not included within the approved fully contained community of Redmond Ridge (formerly known as Northridge).  Proposed Ordinance 2001-0537 would move the County’s urban growth area and change the land use designation of affected portions of the Bear Creek UPD site from UPD to Rural Residential.  It would also change the zoning classification from Urban Reserve (1 dwelling unit per 5 acres) to RA-5 (1 dwelling unit per 5 acres), and remove special district overlay SO-070 (Urban Planned Development Purpose and Designation) from those same portions of the Bear Creek UPD.  Lastly, it would amend the definition of the word “shall” in the glossary of the KCCP.  King County would like to use this opportunity to advise interested parties that neither the proposed land use nor zoning changes will affect existing, vested permits in the affected area.   

Dated at Seattle, Washington, this 7th day of November 2001.
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